



Dear Parents.

I hope this message finds you well. I believe in being transparent and truthful. I want to start by sincerely apologizing for the delay in distributing textbooks and copybooks. We understand how important it is for your children to have their learning materials on time, and we regret any inconvenience this has caused. Most students received their books on Tuesday, and we are working tirelessly to ensure that the English and science books for grades seven and eight arrive very soon. The students in grades 1-3 received four notebooks. Rest assured, students will receive their usernames and passwords for the eBooks so they can access their textbooks digitally. We deeply appreciate your patience and understanding in this matter.

We also apologize for the current shortage of uniforms. We understand that this is frustrating, and we are doing everything in our power to resolve the issue as quickly as possible. Our purchasing department is in constant communication with the tailors, and we are expediting the process to provide uniforms that meet the high-quality standards we all expect. Please be assured that we will update you as soon as we have more information. We kindly ask for your patience as we work toward a solution. If your child has not been measured for their uniform, please contact Mr. Mubasheer at your earliest convenience.

Fee Increase

We also want to address the fee increase. We understand that this news may have come as a surprise to some of you, and we genuinely apologize for any issues it may cause. Future International School has not raised its fees in several years despite rising costs. Our fee structure is still comparable to other schools in Al Ain, and our transportation fees have historically been below the standard rates.

We are incredibly proud of our staff's hard work and dedication, which earned us a "GOOD" rating during the ADEK inspection in February 2022. Under ADEK guidelines, schools that receive ratings of Good, Very Good, or Outstanding can raise fees. While we recognize that any increase can be difficult, we must continue investing in the resources and quality of education that our students deserve. We also achieved the highest rating in FIS's history during the COGNIA Accreditation Inspection, reflecting our commitment to continuous improvement.

Our next COGNIA Accreditation Inspection will take place in five years, and we are working harder than ever to enhance the quality of instruction, teaching, and learning and to close the achievement gap from K-12. We genuinely believe that these changes are necessary because our students deserve nothing less than the **best** education possible. As we prepare for another inspection this year, our goal is to earn a rating of "VERY GOOD" or "OUTSTANDING." However, this level of success can only be reached with your support and understanding.







info@fischools.ae IT SUPPORT) it@fischools.ae



Al Salam Street, Al Neyadat, Al Ain, UAE P.O.Box: 90167



http://www.fischools.ae/





Facilities

We have heard your concerns regarding the school facilities. We sincerely apologize if you feel that the pace of the renovations has not met your expectations. Please know that we are committed to making substantial improvements and have taken significant steps in this direction.

In 2022, we started by painting the kindergarten department. In 2023, we continued painting the girls' section, primary classrooms, and administrative areas. This past summer, we made additional enhancements by renovating the reception area, adding a conference room and two new offices, and purchasing new desks for the girls in grades 5 and 6. We also installed new curtains in Gym Hall-B and upgraded our Wi-Fi infrastructure by adding more access points.

This summer, we expanded two classrooms in the boys' section for grades 11B and 12B, providing larger spaces to accommodate up to thirty students. These classrooms have been fitted with new desks and blinds, and we will soon be adding Interactive Flat Panels to ensure high-quality instruction. Additionally, we have purchased new desks for the girls in grade 12A. Over the next three weekends, we will paint the classrooms in the boys' section, and we have designated a new SEN resource room to support our students better. New desks will also be ordered for students in grades 3A, 3B, and 3C.

We know these updates may not have occurred as quickly as we all would like, and for that, we apologize. Please be assured that we are committed to creating the best possible environment for your children and will continue working towards enhancing our facilities.

We truly value your partnership and support in these efforts. Your feedback is vital to us, and we are grateful for your understanding and patience as we navigate these challenges together.

Finally, you are cordially invited to the first-ever "Latte with Leadership" on September 11, 2024, 9:00 AM-10:00 AM. Please get in touch with Mrs. Rita to RSVP.

Please mark your calendar for our "Openhouse" on September 23, 2024, from 5:00 PM-7:00 PM. During this time, you can meet your child's teacher and peek at the renovations.

Thank you once again for your continued support.

Warm regards, Dr. Tonia



















أولياء الأمور الأفاضل،

أتمنى أن تجدكم هذه الرسالة بخير. أنا أؤمن بالشفافية والصدق، وأريد أن أبدأ بالاعتذار عن التأخير في توزيع الكتب المدرسية والدفاتر، نحن نتفهم مدى أهمية حصول أبنائك على المواد التعليمية الخاصة بهم في الوقت المحدد، ونأسف لأي إز عاج قد سببه هذا الأمر. استلم معظم الطلاب كتبهم يوم الثلاثاء، ونحن نعمل بلا كلل لضمان وصول كتب اللغة الإنجليزية والعلوم للصفين السابع والثامن في وقت قريب جدًا. وقد حصل الطلاب في الصفوف 1-3 على أربعة دفاتر نسخ. كن مطمئنًا، سيتلقى الطلاب أسماء المستخدمين وكلمات المرور الخاصة بهم للكتب الإلكترونية حتى يتمكنوا من الوصول إلى كتبهم المدرسية رقميًا. نحن نقدر بشدة سعة صدرك وتفهمك في هذا الشأن.

ونعتذر أيضًا عن النقص الحالي في الزي الرسمي، نحن ندرك أن هذا أمر محبط، ونحن نبذل كل ما في وسعنا لحل المشكلة في أسرع وقت ممكن. قسم المشتريات لدينا على تواصل دائم مع الخياطين، ونحن نعمل على تسريع العملية لتوفير الزي الرسمي الذي يلبي معايير الجودة العالية التي نتوقعها جميعًا. يرجى التأكد من أننا سنقوم بإبلاغكم بمجرد حصولنا على مزيد من المعلومات، نرجو منكم التحلي بالصبر بينما نعمل على إيجاد حل. إذا لم يتم حصولك على قياس طفاك، فيرجى الاتصال بالسيد " مبشر" في أقرب وقت ممكن.

زيادة الرسوم

نريد أيضًا معالجة زيادة الرسوم. نحن نتفهم أن هذه الأخبار ربما كانت بمثابة مفاجأة للبعض منكم، ونحن نعتذر بصدق عن أي مشكلات قد تسببها. لم ترفع مدرسة المستقبل الدولية رسومها منذ عدة سنوات رغم ارتفاع التكاليف، ولا يزال هيكل الرسوم لدينا مشابهًا للمدارس الأخرى في مدينة العين، وكانت رسوم الحافلات لدينا تاريخيًا أقل من الأسعار القياسية.

نحن فخورون للغاية بالعمل الجاد الذي يقوم به موظفونا وتفانيهم، الأمر الذي أكسبنا تصنيف "جيد" خلال تقرير دائرة التعليم والمعرفة في فبراير 2022. وبموجب إرشادات دائرة التعليم والمعرفة، يمكن للمدارس التي تحصل على تقييمات جيدة أو جيدة جدًا أو متميزة رفع الرسوم المدرسية. وبينما ندرك أن أي زيادة قد تكون صعبة، يجب علينا مواصلة الاستثمار في الموارد وجودة التعليم الذي يستحقه طلابنا. لقد حصلنا أيضًا على أعلى تصنيف في تاريخ المدرسة خلال فحص اعتماد COGNIA، مما يعكس التزامنا بالتحسين المستمر.

سيتم إجراء فحص اعتماد COGNIA القادم في غضون خمس سنوات، ونحن نعمل بجد أكثر من أي وقت مضى لتحسين جودة التعليم والتدريس والتعلم وسد فجوة الإنجاز من مرحلة الروضة وحتى الصف الثاني عشر. نحن نؤمن حقًا أن هذه التغييرات ضرورية لأن طلابنا لا يستحقون أقل من أفضل تعليم ممكن. وبينما نستعد لإجراء تقييم من دائرة التعليم والمعرفة آخر هذا العام، فإن هدفنا هو الحصول على تصنيف "جيد جدًا" أو "ممتاز". ومع ذلك، لا يمكن الوصول إلى هذا المستوى من النجاح إلا بدعمكم وتفهمكم.

















المرافق

لقد سمعنا مخاوفك بشأن مرافق المدرسة، نعتذر بشدة إذا شعرت أن وتيرة التجديدات لم تلبي توقعاتك. يرجى العلم أننا ملتزمون بإجراء تحسينات كبيرة وقد اتخذنا خطوات مهمة في هذا الاتجاه.

وفي عام 2022 بدأنا بتغيير دهان قسم رياض الأطفال. وفي عام 2023 واصلنا دهان قسم البنات والفصول الدراسية الابتدائية والمناطق الإدارية. وفي الصيف الماضي، قمنا بإجراء تحسينات إضافية من خلال تجديد منطقة الاستقبال، وإضافة غرفة اجتماعات ومكتبين جديدين، وشراء مكاتب جديدة للفتيات في الصفين الخامس والسادس. كما قمنا أيضًا بتركيب ستائر جديدة في صالة الألعاب الرياضية - B وقمنا بتحديث شبكة الانترنت اللاسلكية لدينا عن طريق إضافة المزيد من نقاط الوصول.

قمنا هذا الصيف بتوسيع فصلين دراسيين في قسم البنين للصفين 11 و12، مما يوفر مساحات أكبر لاستيعاب ما يصل إلى ثلاثين طالبًا. وقد تم تجهيز هذه الفصول الدراسية بمكاتب وستائر جديدة، وسنقوم قريبًا بإضافة لوحات مسطحة تفاعلية لضمان جودة التدريس العالية. بالإضافة إلى ذلك، قمنا بشراء مكاتب جديدة للفتيات في الصف 12. خلال عطلات نهاية الأسبوع الثلاثة المقبلة، سنقوم بطلاء الفصول الدراسية في قسم الأولاد، وقمنا بتخصيص غرفة موارد جديدة للاحتياجات التعليمية الخاصة (SEN) لدعم طلابنا بشكل أفضل، و سيتم أيضًا طلب مكاتب جديدة للطلاب في الصفوف 3A، 3B و 3C.

نحن نعلم أن هذه التحديثات ربما لم تتم بالسرعة التي نرغب فيها جميعًا، ولهذا نعتذر. يرجى التأكد من أننا ملتزمون بخلق أفضل بيئة ممكنة لأطفالك وسنواصل العمل من أجل تحسين مرافقنا.

نحن نقدر حقًا شراكتكم ودعمكم في هذه الجهود، تعتبر تعليقاتك أمرًا حيويًا بالنسبة لنا، ونحن ممتنون لتفهمك وصبرك بينما نواجه هذه التحديات معًا.

أخيرًا، نتشرف بدعوتك لحضور أول فعالية "قهوة مع المديرة" على الإطلاق في 11 سبتمبر 2024، من الساعة 9:00 صباحًا إلى 10:00 صباحًا. يرجى التواصل مع السيدة ريتا للرد على الدعوة.

يرجى وضع علامة تذكير على التقويم الخاص بك لـ "اليوم المفتوح" في 23 سبتمبر 2024، من الساعة 5:00 مساءً إلى 7:00 مساءً. خلال هذا الوقت، يمكنك مقابلة معلم طفلك و إلقاء نظرة على التجديدات.

أشكركم مرة أخرى على دعمكم المستمر.

تحياتي حارة،

دكتور تونيا













